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As part of National Chemistry Week, the SDCS 4th graders attended Eastman's Celebration of 
Chemistry last week and had a great day of learning! They learned about Eastman's 
development of durable plastics and shrink-wrap labels, fluorescence, thermal cameras, liquid 
nitrogen, chemiluminescence (the science behind a glow stick), and conducting electricity. 
Students were even able to use a hand generator to test how much more energy a regular 
lightbulb uses than an incandescent light bulb! 

 

 

                 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/nationalchemistryweek?source=feed_text&story_id=1438073052914322
https://www.facebook.com/EastmanChemicalCo/?fref=mentions


              

In the classroom 4th & 5th graders tested the density of liquids, created lava lamps, explored 

surface tension using milk and food coloring, and blew up balloons without using their mouths. 

 

         

            

SDCS preschoolers continued their tradition of visitng with residents at Preston Place for 

Halloween.  The children put on a short musical performance and then were treated to trick-or-

treating throughout the facililty. 

 



           

The annual SDCS Book Fair was another way of inspiring our children to become stronger 

readers, lifelong readers and learners. This year was a Western themed event with creative 

decorations and special events all week long. 

 

             

 
Dr. Mandy Carr (our incredible third grade teacher) was presented the first-ever Helen Pouch 
Memorial Fund Classroom Grant by the Tennessee Society Daughters of the American 
Revolution. Summer Morris, State Chairman, Junior Membership, Tennessee Society Daughters 
of the American Revolution, traveled from Nashville to present this award to Dr. Carr.  
Members of the Long Island Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution were also 
present. This $500 grant will enhance our ever-growing Pope Francis Garden. 
 
 

 
 

St. 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎ ǘƻƻƪ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ άRise Together KingsportέΣ a project by the City of Kingsport Office of 
Cultural Arts, and artist Charlie Brouwer. The project provided an opportunity for everyone and 



every part of the community to participate in creating a sculpture about the combined hopes 
and dreams that depend on each other to be Kingsport. Individuals, families, organizations, 
schools, churches, and businesses lent ladders (symbols of their hopes and dreams) that were 
then connected together in a monumental sculpture towering in front of the Renaissance 
Center and spilling across its lawn to Center St. 
 

 
 

Conversations among staff and students at SDCS led to the development of “Hearts of Service”.  
In following with our teaching of virtues and believe, inspire, celebrate & service philosophy, 
each month our school will adopt a local organization to support.  In October, we adopted 
Shades of Grace and collected socks, hats, gloves, coats and other items to help people prepare 
for the winter. 
 

Halloween Fun at St. Dominic School 

            
 

                     


